
N A S W S O C I A L W O R K P I O N E E R S ®

6 T H A N N U A L E V E N T
More than 110 Pioneers, their families and friends, and
students and faculty from the Schools of Social Work at
Catholic and Howard Universities attended the 6th Annual
NASW Social Work Pioneers® Event at the Cosmos Club

in Washington, DC on October 23, 2010. New Pioneers
elected in 2009-2010 were recognized, and special
tribute was paid to Mark G. Battle, outgoing co-chair of
the Pioneer Steering Committee. Jesse Harris replaces
Mark and will serve as co-chair with Betsy Vourlekis.
Nancy Humphreys, NASW Past President, and Jeanette
Takamura, Dean of the Columbia University School of
Social Work, presented keynote addresses on the current
challenging climate and possible paths for the future. The
annual Pioneer event is a wonderful forum for distinguished
social workers to address their peers, and for student
volunteers from local schools of social work to enjoy
access to current and past social work leaders.

N A S W T E A M S W I T H T H E U N F O U N D AT I O N F O R
H E A LT H Y FA M I L I E S , S T R O N G C O M M U N I T I E S

Every year,
more than
500,000 women
and girls die in
pregnancy and
childbirth, with
99% of these
deaths occurring

in developing countries. The World Health Organization reports that
34% of pregnant women worldwide have no skilled birth attendant
present at the time of delivery. NASW was awarded a grant from the
United Nations Foundation for a grassroots education project entitled
“Healthy Families, Strong Communities.” Through this funding, NASW
has held forums to engage social work students and practitioners across
the country to increase understanding of issues relating to reproductive
health, family planning and healthy communities in the U.S. and in
developing countries, and will disseminate information on the topic to
NASW members and the public.

SOCIAL WORKERS PLAY
CRIT ICAL ROLE IN PROMOTING

ADHERENCE TO ORAL CANCER TREATMENTS
Traditional cancer treatments include radiation, chemotherapy, or both,
and are administered in hospitals. New cancer treatments can be taken
orally, which means that patients won’t have to wait in hospitals all day
for treatments – but these regimens can be complicated to understand
and adhere to. Social workers can play a critical role in assisting
patients to overcome barriers and adhere to a safe and effective regimen.
Grant funding to the NASW Foundation allowed NASW to develop a
free WebEd course to provide social work practitioners with training
and best practices in this brand new area of health practice.

N E W N A S W S TA N D A R D S F O R S O C I A L
W O R K P R A C T I C E W I T H FA M I LY
C A R E G I V E R S O F O L D E R A D U LT S
Social work staff at NASW develop standards and
practice updates in a wide variety of practice areas.
In some cases, NASW Foundation develops
partnerships to support these efforts. In a recent
example, the Foundation worked with the AARP
Foundation and the John A. Hartford Foundation to
support NASW in developing data-based Standards
of Practice for social work practice with caregivers.
The standards were posted on a website and input
was invited from all members, to ensure that best
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F R O M T H E N A S W
F O U N D AT I O N P R E S I D E N T

I am pleased to bring you this first issue of the
NASW Foundation Update, to tell you about what’s
happening at the NASW Foundation and why your
involvement is so important.

The Foundation supports NASW’s efforts to prepare
social workers to respond to the needs of individuals,
families, and communities, with activities that serve
the practitioner, the profession, and the public.

In this issue, you’ll learn about projects to strengthen
practitioner skills, including training workshops
sponsored by the UN Foundation, new training in
oral cancer medication adherence, new standards
of practice for family caregivers, and social work
participation in drug policy reform efforts. You’ll see
highlights about leaders in the social work profession
who have been recognized with NASW Foundation
awards, and hear the story of one scholarship
recipient and the difference she will make.

And you can join us in celebrating the first
anniversary of SWPI, the Social Work Policy Institute,
which is helping make the case that investments in
social work reap benefits for the public that are
multiplied many times over.

Each of you plays a role in strengthening NASW
and the NASW Foundation. We are grateful for
all that you do—

With best wishes

Elizabeth J. Clark, PhD, ACSW, MPH
President, NASW Foundation • Executive Director, NASW

The Practitioner
The NASW Foundation supports the research and educational projects
of NASW’s professional staff that strengthen and improve the best
practices of frontline professional social workers.

N A S W F O U N D AT I O N U P D AT E
FA L L 2 0 1 0

Ronald W. Manderscheid, PhD, received the 2009
Ruth Knee/Milton Wittman Award for Outstanding
Achievement in Health and Mental Health Policy. Dr.
Ronald Manderscheid's career spans the public, private,
and academic sectors. He has served in numerous
leadership roles at the National Institute of Mental
Health (NIMH) and at the Substance Abuse and Mental
Health Services Administration (SAMHSA). At SAMHSA,
Dr. Manderscheid led the national mental health statistics
and informatics programs as well as efforts to integrate
mental health and substance use care services with
primary care, and to develop a national training agenda
for the mental health field. He is particularly noted for
introducing consumer participation in federal workgroups
and consumer assessments of mental health care.

S O C I A L W O R K S C H O L A R
Nicole Goodman, an MSW student at
Howard University School of Social Work,
received the 2009-2010 Verne LaMarr
Lyons Memorial MSW Scholarship. In her
application, Ms. Goodman wrote “Through
my experiences as a degree-holding
African-American woman, a first
generation college student, and a product of an
environment where the statistics present seemingly
unbeatable odds, I have developed a passion for
serving.” She plans to serve as a therapist for severely
emotionally disturbed youth and their families, and to
establish a therapeutic group home for adolescent
African-American females aging out of foster care.

Jeanette TakamuraSocial Work Students
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